Disclaimer when a helper signs up to enter the Zoom room:
Welcome to the 24/7 helper support room. We’re so glad you’re here. This virtual space is not psychotherapy. Volunteers are from all over the world. Many are not licensed, and most are not licensed in our state. They are here to talk story, give support, and connect. They can give referrals to licensed providers, cultural resources, and disaster response services. They cannot provide mental health services. If you need immediate assistance, please call 988 or 911.
 
We envision this space as placing a few chairs under a tent outside a community center and posting a "Talk Story" sign where all are welcome. You would not seek therapy in such a public place, and our volunteers would never provide therapy in that space (whether or not they were trained or licensed to do so). While we can’t guarantee confidentiality here, we ask everyone to respect each other’s privacy.
 
Like an in person talk story space, if volunteers become aware of safety concerns, they will take steps to help you contact Crisis Services (call 988) or identify other supports in your location. Disclosures of child or vulnerable adult abuse may need to be reported. We are not collecting information about you and cannot follow up directly if you leave the space (like someone walking away from a Talk Story group... we wouldn’t require ID to join and we wouldn’t chase down someone who left).
 
We have taken steps to reduce risk. 1) Our volunteers are familiar with Psychological First Aid, which is NOT therapy. 2) Our volunteers agree to not provide mental health services regardless of their training and licensure. 3) We have a shared list of resources and referrals if needed. 4) Volunteers may remove anyone making the space unsafe, including those who “zoom bomb,” promote products, or ignore inclusive guidelines.

Please be sensitive to the delicate nature of this space as we strive to provide mutual support in a zoom room filled with aloha. For questions: mauikokua@gmail.com

